
 

 

From the desk of Pastor Mark… 
 
My dear sisters and brothers in Christ, 
 
I officially began attending school in 1960 when I attended nursery school at age 3.  From that 
year, I was continually in school as a student or as a teacher until the fall of 2011.  That’s a 
span of 51 straight years of school.  (That’s enough for anyone!) 
 
In the fall of 2011, when I suddenly realized I was not preparing for any type of school 
experience, I marveled at how long I had been “in school” without a single break.  It impressed 
me and made me a little sad at the same time.  I remembered all the good times and all the 
great people I met along the way – both my teachers and my students.  I chose not to 
remember or even think about the bad.   
 
But when the beginning of school rolled around the following year, 2012, I was determined to 
do something besides just sitting and watching it happen.  The church I was serving, Heritage 
PC in Cypress, was near several elementary schools.  I talked it over with the Session elders, 
and we decided to adopt one nearby elementary school.  We met with the local principal and 
discussed how our little church could help.  In the end, we decided to take care of the teachers.  
We catered a few in-service days by bringing breakfast or lunch.  We raised money and gave 
large gift cards to teachers who were having a hard time making ends meet; once or twice, we 
gave gift cards to Home Depot or Lowes when Hurricane Harvey damaged a few of the 
teachers’ homes.  We served on various school committees.  We left little gifts in the teacher 
mailboxes just prior to Christmas vacation and the start of state testing.  We loved and 
encouraged those teachers, and we made some good friends too. 
 
Looking back on those years of working with Postma Elementary School in Cy-Fair ISD, I feel 
proud that our little church figured out a way to support a school in our own neighborhood -  
without trying to do more than we were capable of doing. 
 
It may not have been the same as attending school or college or graduate school or seminary 
or being a teacher myself - but it was a great way to remind myself how important school was 
and to share that feeling with others.   
 
It was a call from the Lord I never even considered.  (Some of them are like that, aren’t they?) 
 
It was something I would love to do again.  Amen! 
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Wednesday Night Supper  
 

 

 

 

Sept. 4 —  Cane’s Chicken Tenders 
Jan Fitts 

Academy Open House 
 

Sept. 11 — Pork Tenderloin 
Jim Kunkel & Lu Taylor 

 

Sept. 18 — Chicken Pot Pies 
Jennifer Miller 

 

Sept. 25 — Spaghetti & Meatballs 
Jan Fitts 

 

 

 

 

 

We are now accepting credit card payments at Wednesday Night Supper! 

Taking reservations during the pandemic 

helped us to reduce food waste in the 

kitchen and improved our meal planning. 

We plan to continue the reservation 

process, but will also take walk-ins as long 

as we have extra food to serve. Kay Craig 

has taken over the reservation process, so, 

if you’d like to attend, please email Kay  

at kay@craig-heidt.com.  

Prices for the supper are as follows: 

Adults (age 13 & up)                 $5.00 

Children (ages 1-12)                 $2.00 

Family w/children ages 1-12    $12.00 

  (immediate family only please) 

mailto:kay@craig-heidt.com


 

 



 

 

You are invited to a touchpoint lunch with Ethan Mitchell and Pastor Savannah Goodman at  

La Fiesta (9427 Katy Fwy. Ste. A Houston, TX 77024) on Sunday, 9/8 at 12:30 PM. 

 

We want to hear from you, and so we have 2 questions for you: 

1. What classes/events/groups/fellowship opportunities would you like to see the church 

offer for young adults? 

2. What days/times work best for you/your schedule (in general)? 

 

Bring your ideas to the touchpoint lunch and we will discuss them!  We look forward to 

connecting with you! 

 

Questions?  Please email Pastor Savannah Goodman at savannah@springbranchpres.org.  

Calling all young adults!  All college-aged to mid-thirties up and coming 
professionals are welcome!  Bring your children! 

Children’s Chime Choir: The Chime Choir meets in 

the Sanctuary at 9:30 AM on the 2
nd

 and 4
th

 

Sundays of each month. This is a chance for 

elementary aged children to get to ring chimes as 

part of Worship. We are excited to continue this 

new adventure! Please contact Megan Hogg 

(megan1661@yahoo.com) for additional details.  

The Church Office & Academy will be closed on Monday, 

September 2nd, in observance of the Labor Day Holiday.  
 

“So whether you eat or drink or whatever you do,  

do it all for the glory of God.” 

-1 Corinthians 10:31 

mailto:savannah@springbranchpres.org
mailto:megan1661@yahoo.com


 

 

The Unwind Group will meet for dinner at Ciro’s at 6:00 PM on 

September 3rd. Please note that this is a Tuesday, not a Monday, 

due to the Labor Day Holiday. Ciro’s is located at 9755 Katy 

Freeway, near Bunker Hill, on the south side. As usual, please 

RSVP only if you plan to attend to jballesteros1103@gmail.com or 

713-305-1114.  

     Presbyterian Women this Month 
 

PW at a Glance  
 

PW UNWIND will meet on  9/3 at 6:00 PM at Crio’s (9755 Katy Fwy). 

PW MODERATORS on 9/4 at 9:30 a.m. (Conference Room) 

PW BOARD MEETING on 9/4 at 10:15 a.m. (Conference Room) 

THE HORIZONS Evening Bible study using ZOOM will be on Tuesday, 9/10 at 7:00 p.m. 

PW DAY CIRCLE meeting on 9/11 at 9:30 a.m.  

Join us at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room for our first Circle Meeting of the year. If you 

would like to join by Zoom, please contact Patti Nanney for an invitation. We will have a 

salad luncheon in the Fellowship Hall afterwards. Please bring a salad to share.  

Introduction & Lesson 1 Videos: www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-

women/let-justic-roll-down. 

ZIP TRIP to Brookwood on  9/18 at 9:30 a.m. 

HAPPY HANDS will meet on 9/25 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. 

BIBLE STUDY BOOKS for 2024-2025 (Let Justice Roll Down: God’s Call to Care for Neighbors 

and All Creation) are available in the Church Office. The cost is $10.  

PW DIRECTORIES are available in the Church Office. 

Bible Study Using Zoom: September 10th at 7:00 p.m. 

Lesson 1 of Let Justice Roll Down will be discussed by the group of 

women using Zoom on Tuesday, September 10th, at 7 p.m.  All SBPC 

women are welcomed in this Bible study group through 

videoconference!  Contact Sarah Powell at mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com 

to receive the Zoom invitation to join the meeting.   

mailto:jballesteros1103@gmail.com
https://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/let-justice-roll-down/
https://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/let-justice-roll-down/
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Happy Hands will meet on September 25th, at 9:30 AM 

in the Conference Room. We’ll be stuffing and stitching 

heart shaped pillows for hospital patients. If you have 

made hats, scarves, blankets, etc. over the summer, 

bring them to the meeting, so we can admire your work 

and put them to use.  

PW ZIP TRIPS  
For 

Fall of 2024 
 

There will be two ZIP Trips and an “extra bonus” trip this year. 
 
On Wednesday, September 18th,  we will travel to Brookwood for some fall and  
pre-Christmas shopping with lunch at the café.  
I have reservations for 10 people. I can make more, 
let me know! 

 
On Wednesday, October 9th, the Hearts and Hands Holiday Market 
at Memorial Drive United Methodist Church will be open until 3pm. 
Or you can visit Monday, October 7th, or Tuesday, October 8th, from 
8am to 7pm. This fundraiser of MDUMC supports ministries for 
women and children. 

 
On Wednesday, October 16th, we can take a guided walking  
tour of the historic Glenwood Cemetery. Tours are $15 per 
person with a minimum of 10 people. This event is open to 
both the Presbyterian Women and Presbyterian Men and 
Friends. We will have lunch at a convenient spot following  
the tour. Reservations are required. 
 
There are no ZIPS during November or December due to the holidays. 
 
Marguerite Priest – 281-435-3941 



 

 

The Congregational Care Group will meet on Sunday, September 15th, 
immediately after worship in the Conference Room. We welcome anyone 
who would like to join this committee, which now meets after worship on 

the third Sunday of every month.  

The PW Welcoming Luncheon held on August 11th was a 

wonderful success! Thanks to the committee of Kay Craig,  

Betty Magnuson, Jennifer Miller, Sarah Powell, Jacquie Ballesteros,  

Luna Lassiter, and Patti Nanney for putting on a lovely, delicious 

luncheon. There were many others behind the scenes of setting up, 

taking down, food preparation, basket donations, and selling 

tickets – Ashley Powell, Christopher Powell, Daniel Powell,  

Rebeca Alegria, Sarah Dikeman,  

Laurie Mitchell, Lu Taylor, Jan Fitts,  

Jeannie Stockton, Marguerite Priest,  

Mark and Jeanne Plunkett, Jessica Magnuson, 

Silvia Argyriou, and Liz  Earnest. Thank you to 

all 41 attendees for your participation and 

contribution. Over $700 was made for the 

PW/PM mission/scholarship fund.  

The Gathering Place Program will be 

holding a planning meeting on Monday, 

September 30th, at 9:30 AM in the 

Conference Room. If you are a current 

volunteer, or if you’d like to volunteer, this 

meeting might be of interest to you.  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

September Birthday Celebration! 

Please join family, friends, and congregation 
members on Sunday, September 8th, right 
after our 10:50 worship service as we 
celebrate those in our church community born 
in September.  Linger for conversation, 
fellowship, and light snacks.  

B E AU T I FY  t h e  C HU RC H  

Would you like to beautify the Sanctuary on Sunday mornings 

while honoring a loved one or commemorating a special occasion?  
The 2024 Flower Sign-Up Calendar is located in the Narthex. If  
you are currently worshiping from home, but would still like to 
sponsor flowers for a Worship Service, you may signup digitally by 

using this form: https://www.signupgenius.com/
go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-46865119-2024, or email 

jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org.  The cost per arrangement 

is $65.00. Special arrangements vary and should be requested 

EARLY!  Checks should be written to SBPC and mailed to the Church Office  

(Attn: Jorida) or placed in the offering plate on Sunday mornings. 

The Peace & Global Witness Offering helps people process violence and  
crisis-related trauma through creative expression. The Peace & Global Witness 
Offering offers light to those in the shadows and guides us all into the ways of 
peace. By giving to the Peace & Global Witness Offering, we work to share 
Christ’s peace with one another, beyond our doors, beyond our community and 
across boundaries.  
 

Ways to Give: 
• Through your congregation (World Communion Sunday, October 6th) 
• Donate by credit card online at pcusa.org/peace-global 
• Text PCUSAPEACE to 41444 

 

“May the God of peace give you peace at all times in all ways.” 
-2 Thessalonians 3:16 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-46865119-2024
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-46865119-2024
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Dear Spring Branch Family, 
 
As we continue to grow and 
strengthen our community, I am 
writing to share some exciting news 
and to ask for your support for a vital 
part of our church life: our music 
program. 
 
Music has always been a cornerstone of our worship and fellowship. It lifts 
our spirits, binds us together, and enriches our experience of faith. Our 
talented choir, dedicated musicians, and vibrant musical events contribute 
significantly to the worship experience and help us express our devotion in 
profound ways. 
 
To continue providing the high-quality music program that we all cherish, we 
are seeking your support. The funds necessary to keep the rich and 
meaningful quality of worship services do not currently meet our budget. 
 
The church choir has seen a lot of loss in volunteers and must bring in extra 
singers to help with Sunday morning worship and other events. Currently, we 
are looking for singers and would love for you to join us.  If you have friends 
or know of anyone looking to join a choir, please let me know. 
 
We plan to organize special music events and performances that will not only 
uplift our congregation, but also reach out to the wider community. We have 
a community concert involving Spring Branh ISD students and other 
community members. We are also hosting Carols in the Park, and have other 
events in their planning stage.  
 
Your financial contributions are crucial in helping us achieve these goals. We 
encourage you to consider donating to the music program fund. Whether you 
can give a one-time gift, or set up a recurring donation, your generosity will 
have a lasting impact on our worship and community outreach life. 
 
If you have any questions, or would like more information on how to 
contribute, please feel free to contact Gabe Perez at 
musicdirector@springbranchpres.org.   
 
Thank you for your continued support and for being an integral part of our 
church family. Together, we can ensure that our music program remains a 
source of inspiration, joy, and connection for all. 

mailto:musicdirector@springbranchpres.org


 

 

Dear Spring Branch Family: 

 

I wanted to take a moment to thank each and 

every one of you who contributed to making 

my last Sunday with you in worship, and at the 

reception such a success. I also appreciated 

the many warm wishes and gifts that I received 

from you. These gifts and your prayers were 

very much appreciated as I have begun my new 

chapter of ministry here in Fort Worth.  I also 

want to thank the many members and ministry 

partners who I have worked with over the 

years. I appreciate your support and dedication to helping us live out our 

calling of helping others in need, and truly showing how relationships 

matter.   

 

I wish many blessings to Spring Branch Presbyterian Church in the coming 

days and for much success in your future ministries. 

 

Blessings, Your Friend:  

Miguel Carlin  

TRULY BLESSED 
 

 

There is no way that I can begin to thank the members of 

SBPC for all the love and help I have received in the past 

months. Your gracious response to my needs have been a 

real blessing. I have been very blessed during this whole 

episode of pain and hospitalization, and God continues 

to bless me in my recovery with a fairly speedy recovery.  

I have a way to go before I can attempt to be as I was 

before, but know that you will be there if I fall and I 

know that God is watching over all of us.  

 

Thank you again for your fantastic support.  
 

Yours in Christ, Bob Deutsch  



 

 

Congratulations to  

CENTI Church on their 5th 

anniversary of ministry! 



 

 

Seven former students named for the College of Architecture  
Harold L. Adams ‘61, Outstanding Alumni Award 

The Texas A&M College of Architecture has announced seven distinguished former students for the College of 
Architecture Harold L. Adams ’61, Outstanding Alumni Award. To honor their remarkable lifetime contributions 
to their industries and disciplines, the school will host a banquet on Nov. 15, 2024, at the Texas A&M Hotel and 
Conference Center. These individuals represent the top one percent of the top one percent among the school’s 
alumni. 
 
Former students nominated the 2024 Outstanding Alumni, and a school committee selected them for their 
exceptional achievements. This recognition is the highest honor the school bestows, with less than one percent of 
its more than 16,000 alumni having received this accolade. The 2024 Outstanding Alumni are:  
Jonathan H. Brinsden ‘91, Brent A. Brown ‘90, Steve Fitzpatrick ‘78, Clarence E. (CEM) Maxwell ‘70, 
Gary Mitchell ‘88, Erin K. Peavey ‘07,  and Jim Russ ‘86.  
 
Gary Mitchell, FAICP ’88 is a foremost practitioner of citywide comprehensive 
planning, including leading a high-profile Comprehensive Plan for College Station, 
Texas, in 2007-08. Some 20 years apart, in 1999 and 2019, Mitchell also led significant 
annexation planning efforts for the City of Bryan, with the latter resulting in long-term 
protection of Texas A&M University’s newly-established RELLIS Campus through 
Bryan annexing it and its surroundings. 
 
Mitchell is President of Kendig Keast Collaborative, a niche community planning firm 
based in Sugar Land, that has consulted local governments in 41 states since 1982. His 
portfolio includes more than 60 plans – in communities ranging from 2,000 to 200,000 
people – including cherished Texas towns such as Bastrop, Kerrville and Nacogdoches. 
His consulting work has taken him to 20 other states in the desert and mountain West, 
Midwest, Great Lakes region, and Mid-Atlantic and Southeastern U.S. 
 
Prior to his Master of Urban Planning degree from Texas A&M (1988), he earned a bachelor’s in economics, with 
highest honors, at the University of Texas at Austin. He was inducted into Phi Beta Kappa and is a member of the 
Omicron Delta Epsilon International Honor Society for Economics and Tau Sigma Delta Honor Society for 
Architecture and Allied Arts. In 2020, Mitchell was inducted into the 600-member College of Fellows of the 
American Institute of Certified Planners. 
 
Mitchell has served on the College of Architecture’s Planning Professional Advisory Council since the early 
2000’s, recently completing a six-year term as chair. He also lectured within the college, co-teaching a plan 
implementation course for graduate urban planning students. 
 
Divisions of the American Planning Association (APA) have lauded 14 communities assisted by Mitchell as 
outstanding examples of urban planning, with awards in Illinois, New Mexico, Texas and Wyoming 
demonstrating his versatility. He has served as a statewide and regional elected leader of APA. 



 

 



 

 

Would you like to receive our weekly 

announcements via email every Friday?  

Sign-up by visiting our Church website,  

www.springbranchpres.org.  

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Church’s Prayer Chain List?  

The email prayer chain is open all who would like to pray for those individuals in need of prayer. 

If you would like to be included in the email prayer chain as a prayer warrior or if you have a 

prayer request for an individual, contact swdmmd@dikeman.net . It is requested that prayers be 

for your family members, or extended families and friends who are in need of prayer. 

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

If you are purchasing something for reimbursement by the church, 

please take a tax exempt form from the Church Office with you. You 

can keep it in your car, purse, or wallet! Help us save a few dollars 

the next time you make a purchase for the church. Thank you! 

Did you know that you can help the church 

by doing your grocery shopping at 

Randalls? By giving our Good Neighbor 

Number (1140) at the checkout line when 

you shop with your Remarkable Card,  a 

portion of the proceeds will be contributed 

to the church.  

“Peace I leave with you; my 
peace I give to you. Not as the 

world gives do I give to you. Let 
not your hearts be troubled, 
neither let them be afraid.” 

-John 14:27 

https://springbranchpres.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=2d9226bc0d06cb9ce38ab745e&id=bc068957b7
mailto:swdmmd@dikeman.net


 

 

Chad Carpenter 9/16 
Del Kennedy 9/16 
Dylan Mancilla 9/17 
Steve Blair 9/19 
Warren Ballesteros 9/20 
Ashley Powell 9/20 
Shannon Hassett 9/24 
Jake Miller 9/26 
Jackson Qualls 9/29 
Sarah Dikeman 9/30 
Ron Fake 9/30 
  
  
  

  

Kaylee Earnest 9/1 
Donal McRoberts 9/4 
Rev. Mark Plunkett 9/6 

Luca Tacchi 9/6 

Pam Blacklock 9/7 
Lisa Merritt 9/7 
Garth Heitshusen 9/12 

Lindsey Craig 9/15 

Katie Fairchild 9/15 
Ruden Vakiari 9/15 
Kamden Walters 9/15 
  
  
  
  

  David and Jennifer Fuller 9/1 
Gary and Laurie Mitchell 9/2 
Gabe Perez and Floyd Christopher 9/3 
Richard Machain and Margie Wedemeyer 9/14 
Edda Chirwa and Ludovic Massamba 9/15 
Stephen and Bunnie Lezon 9/22 
Jordan and Rev. Savannah Goodman 9/30 

Happy Anniversary! 



 

 



 

 

Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 

Messy Church is returning! 

Thursday, September 12th 

5:00 PM in the Fellowship Hall 
 

A different way to do Church. 

Crafts. Games.  

Celebration. Fellowship. 


